
 

 

 

South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners Association, Inc. 
Minutes for June 10, 2017 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 8:00 am 
 
The June meeting of the Board of Directors of the South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners 
Association was held via conference call on June 10, 2017.  M Wolfe, President, called the 
meeting to order.  A quorum was present with the following directors attending: 
 

• Betty Sue Cornella 

• Curtis Eulert 

• Michael Omohundro 

• Martha Parkey 

• Margaret Scott 

• Anelladee Spencer 

• Lucy Thurston - absent 

• Mike Wolfe 

• Ann Eulert – POA member 
 

II. APPROVAL OF BOARD MINUTES   
 
May POA Board Minutes were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes as amended was 
made by M Wolfe, 2nd by A Spencer.  Minutes were approved.  
 
  

III. REVIEW/RATIFICATION OF ACTIONS TAKEN SINCE THE LAST MEETING:  
 
None. 

 
 

IV. FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
The May Financial report was reported on by B Cornella (attached).   
To date, 128 of the 131 parcels have paid their annual assessments.  B Cornella is working with 
the owners to secure payment.  A motion was made by M Wolfe and 2nd by M Scott to suspend 
voting rights for the unpaid members at the Annual Meeting until payment is made.  The motion 
was passed. 

 
 

V. OLD BUSINESS 
 
Committee reports:  
 
INFRASTRUCTURE: 
Roads – Grading and prep work for re-gravelling continues.  A revised re-gravel amount for 2017 
was presented at $17,855.  A motion was made by C Eulert and 2nd by M Wolfe to approve this 
revised amount. The motion passed.  The road contractor is working on the 2018-2019 re-gravel 
plan. 
Security – The new gate code effective on July 1st, 2017 has been mailed to all outside vendors. 
Trash Enclosure – It was determined that the damage to the trash enclosure by the bear and 
normal wear and tear can be repaired.  It was agreed that the repairs should be completed. 
 



 

 

Fire Cistern – Since TVFD does not have any steel tanks to sell to us, the Board will investigate 
our costs for purchasing concrete or plastic tanks.  Ausley, the tank installation contractor, will 
need to be compensated for his time invested in the installation of the steel tanks that were going 
to be purchased from TFVD. 
 
 
COMMUNICATIONS: none. 
 
 
LEGAL AND FINANCIAL: none. 
 
 

VI. NEW BUSINESS:  none. 
 
 

VII. POA MEMBER COMMENTS:  none. 
 
 

VIII. CLOSED SESSION:  none. 
 

 

IX. ADJOURNMENT:  11:04 am 
 
Motion was made by A Spencer to adjourn meeting.  2nd  by M Wolfe.  Motion passed and the 
meeting was adjourned. 

      
_______________________________ 
Respectfully submitted by 
M. Parkey, Secretary 
South T-Bar Ranch  
 
 
Prepared by M Parkey 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 


